
 

 

March 11, 2022 

 

 

Mr. Steve Fleischman 

National Waste Managers, Inc. 

2900 Linden Lane, Suite 300  

Silver Spring, Maryland  20910 

 

Dear Mr. Fleischman:  

 

On Jan. 14, 2022, the Maryland Department of the Environment (MDE) received the revised Phase III 

Engineering Plans and Specification Report (the “Phase III Report”), consisting of Volumes 1 of 3 through 3 

of 3, for the proposed Chesapeake Terrace Rubble Landfill. The revised Phase III Report was prepared and 

submitted on your behalf by Advanced Geoservices. 

 

MDE has completed its review and hereby approves the Phase III Report. The Phase III Report is now 

considered complete and meets the minimum requirements of the Code of Maryland Regulations (COMAR) 

26.04.07.16. As a condition of obtaining and maintaining a Refuse Disposal Permit, you must provide to 

MDE evidence of a surety bond for the Chesapeake Terrace Rubble Landfill, covering the fill areas as well as 

monitoring wells, sediment and erosion control structures, access roads, landfill scale house, and other 

structures related to activities for the landfill, as required under §9-211(c) of the Environment Article, 

Annotated Code of Maryland.  You must also provide MDE with proof of a deed amendment pertaining to the 

landfill that stipulates upon closeout of the operation, construction or excavation on the site may not begin 

without first obtaining written authorization from MDE.  We have enclosed a copy of the deed amendment 

form for your use. In addition to evidence of a surety bond, please return the recorded and notarized deed 

along with a map showing all parcel numbers for the landfill. 

 

Please refer to the document control number 1993-WRF-0225 when writing MDE regarding this application. 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, you can contact Ms. Allison Marong, at (410) 537-3315 or 

allison.marong@maryland.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Andrew Grenzer, Chief 

Solid Waste Operations Division 

 

Enclosure 

 

 cc: Paul G. Stratman, Geologist Consultant, Advanced Geoservices 

 Kaley Laleker, Director, Land and Materials Administration (LMA) 

Edward Dexter, P.G., Administrator, Solid Waste Program, LMA 

 Brian Coblentz, Chief, Solid Waste Compliance Division, LMA 

  Samuel Ogbogu, Head, Construction and Maintenance Section, LMA 

  Allison Marong, Project Manager, Construction and Maintenance Section, LMA 


